
 
 

MINUTES OF PLANNING BOARD MEETING 

 

Monday, May 6, 2019 

WINDSOR TOWN OFFICE 

 

Note:  These minutes may not be considered an official public record until such time as they are read and 

accepted by the Planning Board Members. 
 

Members present: Carolyn Perry, Tom Squiers, Jerry Nault, Scott Farwell and alternates Ken Chubbuck and 

Nina Tullio. Chair Carol Chavarie arrived at 7:10 (brushfire). 
 

Others present: Town Manager Theresa Haskell, Tom Reed 

Call to Order 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m., by fill-in Chairperson Jerry Nault. 
 

Previous Meeting Minutes, Consideration & Action 
 

Jerry Nault moved that the minutes from the December 3, 2018 Planning Board meeting be accepted as 

written. Nina Tullio seconded, all approved, 5-0. 
 

Public Comment—none. 

 

New Business—none. 

 

Unfinished/Old Business 

 

PACE Ordinance—Town Manager Theresa Haskell reported that she brought this issue up to the Board of 

Selectmen (BOS), and they are not interested in creating a PACE ordinance at this time. The BOS feels this 

could place a burden on the Town if Efficiency Maine ever stops administering the program. 
 

Adult Use Marijuana Ordinance—Scott reported that the State’s marijuana draft rules are complete and will be 

presented to the Legislature with the hope that they get through the Legislature this session. Theresa reported 

that Somerville is doing a survey of its citizens regarding adult use marijuana sales, which ends on May 15th. 

Theresa gave a copy of Somerville’s survey to the BOS, who are waiting to see the results. 
 

Adjournment 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 

The next Planning Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 1, 2019, at 7:00 pm. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Scott Farwell, Secretary 


